
  February 2023

President’s Message
Doing MAAC business has made for a fairly busy 

month of January. As promised last month, we started 
work on updating our club’s constitution. Wally Byam 
Caravan Club International (WBCCI) sent us a model 
constitution that could be used to update our club 
constitution. The model contained required, optional, and 
recommended language which made it pretty easy to
update. We were able to update our constitution and send 
it out to our membership for review, comment, and 
approval on January 26, 2023. We need to have our 
membership approve of the new constitution before it is 
sent on to WBCCI for final approval. So far, we have had 
10 members approve of our new proposed constitution. 
We will accept approvals or recommendations for 
changes up through the end of February. If major changes 
are needed, we will re-submit to our members for 
consideration but if it is approved as written or if 
proposed changes are minor, we will forward it on to 
WBCCI for formal approval. Once formally approved, it will 
be included on our website.

We have begun work on a MAAC event calendar 
for 2023. We contacted the American Legion
in Crisfield, MD, to schedule our annual Crabby Rally. We 
are asking them to reserve six camping spots, numbers 7 
to 12, for the weekend of September 22 and 23, 2023. Last 
year we had spots 1 to 6 but they were a little too close to 
the Legion building making it somewhat difficult to jockey 
our trailers into position. Spots 7 to 12 gives us more room 
to turn around and back into the camping spots. We have 
not yet had our requests for the dates and preferred spots 
confirmed but we hope to have confirmation soon.

We are considering a rally at Shawnee State Park 
in PA for the weekend of August 11 and 12, 2023. Wayne is 
a big fan of Shawnee and has tried to schedule a rally 
there in the past but there was not much interest. 
Hopefully, this year will be different!  You will need to make 
and pay for your own reservation but you need to do so 
soon because Shawnee camping spots fill up very
quickly! 

For info about Shawnee and to make 
reservations, use this link: Shawnee State Park
We have been reviewing the available camping spots at 
various Maryland State Parks. We would like to have 
something in June or July. 
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The ones we are looking at are Point Lookout,
Smallwood, Susquehanna. Rocky Gap, and Cedarville 
State Parks. 

So far, the most likely campground that could 
accommodate several of us appears to be Susquehanna, 
but we are continuing to look. We have some other ideas 
but we would like our members to offer their suggestions. 

Let me know if you have a favorite place you’d like 
to visit this year, just email meat: iberkebie@yahoo.com to 
nominate a camping location. Remember, you can always 
join a rally sponsored by one of our sister clubs, so you 
don’t need to limit yourself to our schedule.

(Continued next page)

https://www.dcnr.pa.gov/StateParks/FindAPark/ShawneeStatePark/Pages/default.aspx


February 11th:
Valentines Day
Potluck
  Mark your calendar!  
long-time MAAC members 
and active members at that, 
Alex & Jonathan Jacobs, will 
be hosting an informal Potluck 
at their residence on February 
11th, at noon.

Preparations for the 2023 Region 2 rally are well underway, and it’s shaping up to be a 
good time. We’ll get registration open soon, and I’ll alert the club presidents and newsletter editors 
when it opens. I’m happy to report that Can-Am RV Centre in London, Ontario is giving us a 
generous donation that will cover many of the expenses for the rally, lowering the registration

Region II
News

WHERE? Jacobs residence: 1119 Old County Road,
Severna Park, MD 21146

RJ Marquette, 
#13270

Please let us know if you plan to attend by emailing: alexcz2004@yahoo.com. This will be a fun, 
and informal time to discuss camping trips and other activities for the upcoming year.

President’s Message (Continued)

I want to remind everybody that Alex and Jonathan Jacobs will be hosting a 
Valentine’s Day potluck luncheon at their home on Saturday, February 11. (See above) 
Wayne and I will be there.

Finally, I also want to remind you that the Delmarva Club will be hosting their 
annual Maintenance Day Rally at the 4H Center in Centreville, MD, on the weekend of April 
21 to 23.cWe have attended this rally in the past and it is VERY WORTHWHILE, especially 
for new owners. The Delmarva folks are very nice and this rally is equally so. Just in case 
you didn’t know, the 4H Center is very close to the Queen Anne Outlets!  Never fear, Spring 
and Summer are coming!!

Ingrid Berkebile, President

fee drastically. If you haven’t booked with the campground, please contact Greg at +1 (800) 263-2570 to book your 
site. The rally is being held June 2-6 at Jellystone Park, Niagara Falls, Ontario. If you are crossing from the United 
States to go to the rally, you will need your passport. 

Also, note there are restrictions on what we can bring across the border. In particular, firearms and
ammunition are not allowed. There are also restrictions on food, and if you are bringing pets, you will want to 
check the rules for them. We have more info on the 2023 Region 2 Rally page here: 
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2/2023-region-2-rally

We’re starting to think about the 2024 Region 2 rally, too. We have lists of fairgrounds, but I know there are 
private campgrounds out there that could hold 75-100 of us. If you know of a campground that might be 
interested in hosting a region 2 rally, please drop me a line at rjm1@yahoo.com. If your club is interested in 
hosting next year’s region 2 rally, please let me know!

Until next month!

mailto:alexcz2004@yahoo.com
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2/2023-region-2-rally


Welcome NEW Members

February Birthdays
Ralph Forrester

Please send your birthday/anniversary dates to:
053info@airstreamclub.net 

Mid-Atlantic 
Airstream Club ‘22 

Officers
President
Ingrid Berkebile

1st VP   OPEN!
2nd VP  OPEN!

Recording Secretary
Christina Torcaso

Corresponding Secretary
Jonathan Jacobs

Treasurer
Jonathan Jacobs

Membership
Jonathan Jacobs

Newsletter & Webmaster
Jerry Pilcher

Assistant Webmaster
Flora Barrett

Click HERE To Go To Store

Tim & Csilla Smith, Bowie MD
2020 Globetrotter

Christie Mielzarek & 
William Nelson Lake 
Frederick, VA

mailto:053info@airstreamclub.net
https://airstreamclub.org/club-store
https://airstreamclub.org/club-store


Region II Activities
See a complete list online:  https://airstreamclub.org/events   (some events may not be posted yet.)

Note:  You may attend any rally in any region and are not limited to Region 2 rallies.

WBCCI has announced that the 2024 International Rally will be held in Sedalia, Missouri, 
kicking off on October 5th (the first time an International Rally will be held in the Fall). 

Save the Date: The 2023 Region II  Rally will be held at Jellystone Park in Niagara Falls, Ontario, 
June 1-6. The park is only 3.5 miles from the Falls and the rally provides a great opportunity to 
camp again with our region Airstreamers. More details to follow.

April 21-23 (Fri-Sun) – Maintenance Rally w/ DelMarVa  – Queen Anne’s County 4H Park, 
Delaware. THIS IS THE ONE TO MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR!  All those “little things” you 
wanted to know how to do, better…. Like, backing up! LOL. Like, “How much solar do I need?”  
Like, What to do if furnace doesn’t come on? REG FORMS IN THIS NEWSLETTER

Region 2 Website:https://airstreamclub.org/region-2

Have you got your own “tips, tricks, or 
gadgets” that you use? PLEASE 
SHARE WITH THE CLUB.  Send me an 
email, along with photos, of your 
favorites! 053info@airstreamclub.net

Region 2 needs to fill the position of Region Web Site Chairman.
Responsibilities

1. Develop and maintain the web page highlighting the officers and events within the region. 
This person should possess knowledge of the workings of the World Wide Web and the process 
of transferring files to and from the local web server.
2. Work closely with the Region President to publish information on the Region 2 Web Site. This 
includes information about region rallies and caravans.
3. Create registration forms for region events, such as the Region 2 rallies or luncheons at 
International.

Please contact Region 2 President RJ Marquette for more information.

https://airstreamclub.org/events?list=0&from=02%2F25%2F2022&to=&type=-1&state=-1&club=1578
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2
https://airstreamclub.org/region-2
mailto:053info@airstreamclub.net






Thanks to David Hewett of Sister Club Al-Mon-O for this great article ! On a personal 
note, we have had the Starlink, RV version, for about a year, and  could not be happier. 
Especially for the fact that one can “Pause” (only on a full month basis) service. We slowed our 
‘Streaming down after Thanksgiving, but had “paused” our service with Starlink in September. 
And no bills Oct/Nov/Dec/Jan. If we are just heading out for a w/end, we likely don’t turn 
Starlink “on”. Only use it on extended trips, or a trip that I need to be “at work”. 

“Yes” one does have to 
have a clear line-of-sight for 
the best access. However, 
even if you have trees, you 
will simply get some 
slowdown, or “Buffering”. The 
more trees, the heavier the 
buffering. I did not find it 
irksome, especially with a 50 
foot cable. 

Now, many, more skilled than me, ‘Streamers have gone so far 
as to outfit the Ethernet cable using a SMART plug. That’s my next 
project! As for now, we just run the cable thru the hatch, or, if on shore 
power, we just plug the router into an exterior port on the Silver 
Nomad.

Jerry Pilcher, Newsletter Editor








